Chemours Timeline 2019

August 16 – October 17
August 16
Chemours submits letter signed by Connie Henderson RE: Application or Special Permit for Mining, Article XIV along with 10 copies of The Chemours Company FC, LLC Trail Ridge South Mine Bradford County Special Exception Request Submitted to Bradford County Building, Zoning and Fire Prevention, 945 N Temple Ave Starke, FL 32091

September 16 

Chemours submits Application for Special Use Permit and Agent Authorization , Chemours application for Mining Permit and SRWMD Compensation document

September 28 

BEF Phosphate Mine event Chemours mine event mentioned

September 30 

County would have had to submit Chemours Hearing notice to Bradford Telegraph

October 1 

Bradford County Commission meeting Carol Mosely speaks about Chemours

October 3
Hearing Notice runs in Bradford Telegraph

October 7
Probably the last day Mark could have made changes to his October 10 Chemours article.

October 8 

Paul Still emails Chemours, Bradford County, and SRWMD about his concerns about the Chemours Application for a Special Permit for Mining and the Notice of Hearing

October 10 

Bradford Telegraph article about Chemours

October 10
Hearing Notice runs unchanged in the Bradford Telegraph

October 11
Paul Still forwards his October 8 email to editor of Bradford Telegraph.

October 14

BOCC Agenda unchanged, Chemours is item #10 in the meeting.

October 17

Hearing held, Chemours/contractor employees pack meeting, Chemours item moved to the beginning, vote taken after public comments, 3-2 to approve the mine application.

What the timeline may tell us
The newspaper editor may have been aware of the hearing notice at the time of the BOCC meeting and Carol's presentation but would not likely written an article about the notice itself.

Carol did not know about the notice when she did her presentation to BOCC but the editor may have known about it and decided to do the article for the October 10 issue of Bradford Telegraph. He did not notice the telecommunications tower reference in the notice or chose not to mention it in his article. He would have talked to Will for the October 10 article before Will got Paul's email about the telecommunications tower.

Chemours would not have been able to change the ad after Paul emailed them about the telecommunications tower.

The local head person for Chemours was on vacation during this time, so the Chemours Lawyer may not have been able to contact her to ask about delaying the hearing before Bradford County published the Agenda for the October 17th meeting with the Chemours Hearing on the agenda. 

